
1,

' :iara Teen
From: I
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Bord

Tuesday 8 August 2023 13:37
Appeals2
FW: ABP-317562-23 DEC23/15

From: Olivia Hughes <OHughes@offalycoco.ie>
Sent: Tuesday, August 8, 2023 12:31 PM
To: Bord <bord@pleanala.ie>
Cc: Edward Kelly <ekelly@offalycoco.ie>; Carroll Melia <cmelia@offalycoco.ie>
Subject: ABP-317562-23 DEC 23/15

To Whom it May Concern:

Please see below Offaly County Council’s submission in relation to ABP-317562-23 :-

Offaly County Council notes that an entrance pier and gates have been removed from the entrance which
has therefore resulted in the significant modification of the entrance. Please see OCC section 5 report
photos for details. The entrance may have been extended to allow construction traffic to enter the site.

Offaly county Council considers that the widening of the entrance on site are ancillary works to the
development subject of this declaration and cannot reasonably be considered in isolation from these
works, particularly having regard to the resurfacing of the entrance route which forms part of the
application for a declaration.

The applicants production of a traffic management plan indicates that a material change of use of the
entrance has taken place.

The relevant SEE has indicated that the entrance is a hazard. Please see email on file.

Offaly County Council respectfully requests the Board to support its decision in this instance.

Given the serious traffic safety implications of the works on site OCC requests, in the event that An Bord
Pleanala overturns OCC’s declaration, that the Board provide as much specificity as possible as to which
works are deemed exempt/not exempt by the Board and which works on site are outside the Boards
referral decision.

In the event that the board’s referral decision is unclear it could potentially preclude enforcement action
from being undertaken.

Regards

Olivia Hughes
Planning Section 1 Offaly County Council
Phone Planning: +353 57 93574341 Phone Switch: +353 57 9346 800
Email: ohughes@offalycoco.ie 1 Web: www.offaly.ie
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/\ras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly I R35 F893 1 Ireland
(

Comhairle Chontae Uibh Fhaili
Offaly County Council

(

Offaly County Council: The information contained in this email and in any attachments is confidential and is
designated solely for the attention and use of the intended recipient(s). This information may be subject to legal and
professional privilege. If you are not an intended recipient of this email, you must not use, disclose, copy, distribute
or retain this message or any part of it. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately
and delete all copies of this email from your computer system(s) Unauthorised disclosure or communication or
other use of the contents of this e-mail or any part thereof may be prohibited by law and may constitute a criminal
offence. Comhairle Chontae Uibh Fhaili: Td an t-eolais san riomhphost seo, agus in aon ceanglgin leis, faoi phribh16id
agus faoi ran agus le h-aghaigh an seolaiamhiin. D’fh6adfadh gbhar an seoladh seo bheith faoi phribh16id
profisiOnta n6 dlithiClil. Mura tusa an seolai a bhi beartaithe leis an riomhphost seo a fhgil, tg cosc air, n6 aon chuid

de, a 0s6id, a ch6ipe61, n6 a scaoileadh. Mi thainig s6 chugat de bharr dearmad, t6igh i dteagmh6il leis an seolt6ir
agus scrios an t-abhar 6 do riomhaire Ie do thoil.


